Captain Vincent J. Hogan Physical Training Officer Army Air Field Herington, Kansas Dear Captain Hogan: It was nice of you to write me as you did in your letter of October 10. I have greatly enjoyed my contacts with you and with your boys. I assure you that is I get in New York in they war or two I will make it a point to give you a ring. If I am unable to get you I extend to you a hearty invitation to check-up on me and be my guest at any of the attractions at which we are appearing. It has been fine knowing you. I wish for you and yourselfl the happiness and success which you richly deserve. Yours very sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach FCA: lm